
 

Germany 
Industrial production rebounds in July, bodes well for third quarter  
 
 Industrial production rises 1.9% in July, 

sharpest increase since March 2012 

 Factory orders up 4.6% 

 Official data support signals sent by the PMI 

German industrial production increased for the second 

successive month in July and factory orders rose at the 

sharpest rate in over a year, suggesting that the sharp 

declines seen in May were only a temporary soft spot, 

rather than the beginning of a substantial downturn in 

manufacturing. 

Industrial output beats expectations 

Industrial production rose 1.9% in July, according to 

the Federal Statistical Office (Destatis). Economists 

polled by Reuters had expected a mere 0.3% increase. 

The solid rise in industrial production was the sharpest 

in over two years and follows a revised 0.4% increase 

in June (previously reported as +0.3%).  

Even more encouraging was a sign that business 

investment picked up. Destatis reported that capital 

goods manufacturers saw the steepest rise, with 

production in the sector up 5.0%. Intermediate goods 

output meanwhile rose 0.8% and the production of 

consumer goods increased 0.1%. Energy production 

fell 3.7% on the month, however, but construction was 

up 1.7%. 

With the exclusion of construction and energy, 

manufacturing output was up 2.6%, the largest monthly 

rise in three years. 

Factory orders surge in July 

The upturn in production followed a surge in new 

orders. Official data released on Thursday showed that 

factory orders rebounded by 4.6%, having dropped 

2.7% in June. The increase was the steepest since 

June 2013. While domestic orders increased 1.7%, 

new export work jumped by 6.9%, showing resilience 

to the geopolitical tensions in Ukraine and the Middle 

East.  
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Official data and PMI point to GDP 

rebound in third quarter 

Both PMI results and official data therefore now bode 

well for a rebound in gross domestic product in the 

third quarter, after GDP contracted 0.2% in the three 

months to June.  

The official data follow survey data which suggest the 

German economy has been growing at a reasonable, 

albeit unspectacular, pace so far this year. The 

Markit/BME Manufacturing PMI has consistently been 

in expansion territory since July 2013. Despite 

weakening in recent months, the data are still 

consistent with growth in Germany’s goods-producing 

sector, sending positive signals for the health of the 

economy in the third quarter. The German services 

sector has also been growing steadily so far this year, 

according to the PMI. 

A key difference between the PMI and official data has 

been the relative weakness of the latter in the second 

quarter. While survey data sustained its growth trend, 

official data showed contraction in the March-May 

period. However, this weakness of the official data in 

the spring relative to the PMI looks likely to have been 

caused by the former being affected by a greater than 

usual number of holidays being taken around public 

holidays. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

German economic growth and the PMI 
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